
 

 

 

  
 

  
     
 

  
   

     
  

  
 

   
  

  
   

     
 

 
 

  
    

    
   

 
 

  
   

 
  

  
   

  
 

    
   

   
   

 
 
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 

Date: January 31, 2022 

To: Ms. Shalanda Young 
Acting Director Office of Management and Budget 

From: Michelle L. Anderson 
Assistant Inspector General for Audit 

Re: Fiscal Year 2021 Report on the Social Security Administration’s Status for 
Implementing Travel and Purchase Card Audit Recommendations 

Dear Acting Director Young: 

The Government Charge Card Abuse Prevention Act of 2012—as implemented by OMB 
Appendix B to Circular No. A-123, A Risk Management Framework for Government Charge 
Card Programs—requires Inspector Generals of executive agencies with more than $10 million 
in annual purchase and/or travel card spending to report on the implementation of 
recommendations made to the Social Security Administration (SSA) to address findings of any 
analysis or audit of purchase card or travel card transactions or programs. 

SSA has purchase and travel charge card programs and uses centrally billed accounts for 
transportation costs when travel reservations are made using the Travel Management Service. 
SSA does not use convenience checks or integrated charge cards. For fiscal year (FY) 2021, 
SSA reported approximately $49 million in purchase card spending and approximately $3 million 
in travel card spending. 

Although SSA did not have at least $10 million in travel card spending, we are reporting on the 
implementation of audit recommendations because SSA had more than $10 million in purchase 
card spending for FY 2021. 

The attached document shows that we issued a travel card audit report in 2015 with five audit 
recommendations and issued purchase card audit reports in FYs 2016 and 2018 with six audit 
recommendations. As of FY 2020, SSA had taken corrective actions and closed all 
recommendations. 

For FY 2021, we did not perform audits or analyses for SSA’s charge card programs because 
the results of our annual periodic assessments have continually shown that the risk of illegal, 
improper, or erroneous purchases in the SSA’s charge card programs were low. Therefore, 
SSA had no open or closed recommendations related to travel and purchase cards for the FY. 
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January 31, 2021 

cc: 
Kilolo Kijakazi, Acting Commissioner of Social Security Administration 
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